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Select Board Minutes 
Tuesday, January 23, 2024 

   7:00pm 

 
The Select Board Regular Meeting was held virtually in accordance with Chapter 2 of the Acts of 2023, 
An Act Making Appropriations for the Fiscal Year 2023 to Provide for Supplementing Certain Existing 
Appropriations and for Certain Other Activities and Projects, and signed into law on March 29, 2023, this 
meeting was conducted via remote participation.  

Select Board participants:    
Rich Maiore, Charles Oliver, Erin McBee 
Don Ludwig and Kara Minar were absent. 
Town Department participants:   
Town Administrator Tim Bragan, Assistant Town Administrator Marie Sobalvarro, Executive Assistant 
Julie Doucet, Town Clerk Rose Miranda, Finance Director Jared Mullane 
Additional participants: 
Planning Board Chair Richard Cabelus 
 
Meet with Town Clerk to discuss the polling location change  
Town Clerk Rose Miranda reported she met with Superintendent Linda Dwight to discuss use of the 
Hildreth Elementary School gymnasium for the town election. She explained this location can 
accommodate a poling location while the school remains open. They considered parking with this 
recommendation and agreed to make the request. By a roll call vote, McBee – aye, Oliver – aye,  
Maiore – aye, the board voted unanimously to move the town poling location to HES.  

Election Officials 
Town Clerk Rose Miranda presented the list of election workers for approval. By a roll call vote, McBee – 
aye, Oliver – aye, Maiore – aye, the board voted unanimously to approve election workers as presented.  

Appointments  
Park & Recreation Commission 
Park & Rec Chair Sam Levine introduced Peter Civilick for appointment. Civilick spoke about his 
background and interest in serving on the commission. By a roll call vote, McBee – aye, Oliver – aye, 
Maiore – aye, the board voted unanimously to appoint Peter Civilick to the Park & Recreation 
Commission. 

Commission on Disabilities 
CoD Co-Chair Toni Spacciapoli introduced Catherine Madigan for appointment to the commission. 
Madigan spoke about her background and interest in serving on the commission. By a roll call vote, 
McBee – aye, Oliver – aye, Maiore – aye, the board voted unanimously to appoint Catherine Madigan to 
the Commission on Disabilities. 

Budget update and discussion of override options  
Finance Director Jared Mullane reported the Finance Committee will meet on January 30th to vote on 
their recommendation to the Select Board. He confirmed an override will be necessary. They discussed 
options as far as tiered override amounts and the level service cuts received from town departments.  
Mullane said he still awaits the Governor’s budget. 
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Proposed warrant article re jurisdiction of Vicksburg Sq  
Harvard Devens Jurisdiction Committee Chair Victor Normand shared the draft language with the Select 
Board. He explained each community is sharing the proposed language with their respective towns for 
feedback.  Normand spoke about the recent effort to change Chapter 498 without the Super Town 
Meeting requirement. This was an unexpected and troublesome occurrence. If the legislation decides to 
disregard super town meeting as the mechanism to make changes, what else could they do? The Devens 
Framework Committee decided now was the time to draft a warrant article to insert some local control 
into any development of Vicksburg Sq. The draft warrant includes language that Vicksburg Square shall 
be entirely and permanently within the jurisdiction of Town of Ayer, current zoning for Vicksburg Square 
shall be amended to include housing, and that the number of housing units shall not exceed 400 to be 
configured as follows: 25% of units as rental housing - 25% of units as elderly and/or special needs rental 
housing - 50% of units to be housing for sale to families and individuals and within each configuration 
there shall be exactly 25% of the units defined as affordable except that the elderly and/or special needs 
housing may exceed 25% affordable. The Select Board will revisit once all communities have offered 
their input. 
 

Public Communication 
School Committee Chair Abbe Besse read a statement encouraging the Select Board to support an 
override if necessary to fund the schools.   

Discuss Master Plan next steps 
Planning Board Chair Richard Cabelus said the Planning Board is seeking guidance from the Select Board 
on what is expected, if anything. All agreed an overhaul of the entire plan is not necessary. They 
discussed possibly an overview and updates in sections if required. Cabelus will revisit with the Planning 
Board. 

Minutes  
By a roll call vote, McBee – aye, Oliver – aye, Maiore – aye, the board voted unanimously to approve 
minutes from 12/19, as presented. 

Staff Report/updates (Attachment A) 

Harvard Climate Initiative Committee membership 
By a roll call vote, McBee – aye, Oliver – aye, Maiore – aye, the board voted unanimously to revise 
members composition as presented.    
 

Recognize resignation 
The Select Board recognized the resignation of Orville Dodson from the ZBA. A letter of thanks will be 
sent. 

Select Board Report 
Erin McBee gave an update on the Ayer Road study and announced a public presentation will happen on 
February 13th. She reported they are seeking grant funds from MRPC to assist with the MBTA  
multi-family housing requirements.   

Erin McBee reported the Permant Building Committee continues to struggle with focus on Fire Station’s 
future instead of on the current DPW project.  

Erin McBee reported the Transfer Station Committee has met with DPW Director Tim Kilhart. They 
learned the station is currently funding itself. 
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Charles Oliver reported MAHT Chair Arielle Jennings is investigating funding options for the future use of 
Bromfield House.  

Charles Oliver reported the Bare Hill Pond Committee is concerned about reduction of their budget. 
They were under the impression the funds allocated last year for emergency testing required by DEP 
related to algae bloom would remain. He advocated for the funds to be restored. Town Administrator 
Tim Bragan advised against taking any action due to various cuts happening across many areas.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm 

 

Documents referenced: 
Election officials list – dated January 2024 
Peter Civilick vol form – dated 10.3.2023 
Catherine Madigan vol form – dated 10.30.2023 
FY 25 budget roll up 
Level service cuts on town side – dated Jan 2024 
HCIC memo – dated 12.19.2023 
Orville Dodson resignation letter – dated 1.12.2024 
Draft Warrant Article – dated Jan 2024 
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